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May 19, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Attached to this letter are two ordinances authorizing the Executive to enter into agreements for continuation of the Eastside Transportation Partnership (ETP) and the South County Area Transportation Board (SCATBd).  The third subarea board, the SeaShore Transportation Forum, is still working to finalize its agreement.  

These subareas share many common concerns and priorities.  While their needs and interests extend beyond their boundaries into other parts of King County and the region, each forum has been effective in distributing information and developing recommendations on regional transportation issues.    

We anticipate these subarea transportation boards will continue to play an advisory role in transportation planning and regional priority setting over the next three years.  I have come to value the boards’ input and advice on local and regional transportation issues.  Other agencies, including Sound Transit, the Washington State Department of Transportation, and the Puget Sound Regional Council, also rely on the boards for input and recommendations.  We believe the boards will continue to be effective partners in helping us define, prioritize and achieve our region’s transportation vision.  I am recommending we continue to support these boards as we work together to find solutions to our transportation challenges.  

Attached to the ordinances are updated agreements to extend the ETP and SCATBd through 2008, and to commit King County staff support through that time.  Most of the revisions to these agreements are minor and do not substantially change the agreements, the exception being the call for annual dues for SCATBd.  For SCATBd, cities with populations of 30,000 people and above will make an annual contribution of $75, and cities with populations below 30,000 will make an annual contribution of $50.  Generally, SCATBd agreed that dues could be used to convene special meetings with legislators and to prepare educational materials for the legislature and/or the public.  All expenditures will need to be specifically approved by SCATBd.  King County does not have to pay dues for either of these boards; rather the county commits staff time.  Also, for both of these agreements, King County Councilmembers will continue to participate as voting members of these boards. 

I look forward to your action on these ordinances.  If you have questions concerning these agreements, please contact Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation, at 
206-684-1481.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


      Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Laurie Brown, Deputy Director, DOT


Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT

Sally Marks, Supervising Transportation Planner, Office of Regional Transportation 
  Planning, DOT
